LTAV Laboratory Technicians' Association of Victoria

ABN 96 439 156 002

Peter Ellis Memorial Scholarship

General:

The Association has, for many years offered scholarships to pay for the costs of chosen members of the Association to attend LABCON. These scholarships are being renamed to honour the memory of the late Peter Ellis. During his working life and after retirement, Peter supported many LTAV members answering technical questions on the Associations list serve and presenting valuable sessions at LABCON

The Scholarships:

- 1. Up to two scholarships will be awarded each year. Suitable recipients will be chosen at the first committee meeting after the 30th June each year.
- 2. Calls for nominations for the scholarships will be published in the first LABLINES of each year.
- 3. The Scholarship will cover;
 - a. Full registration for the duration of the conference.
 - b. Attendance at the conference dinner
 - c. Reasonable travel costs where the awardees normal place of residence is more than 75 km from the conference venue.
 - d. Reasonable accommodation costs for nights of the day before the conference and the duration of the conference.
 - e. The definition of "reasonable" in c and d above will be at the sole discretion of the committee.
 - f. Travel costs will be paid to the awardees by reimbursement.
- 4. In the event that there are more than two applicants for these scholarships the committee will choose the two applicants that are, in the opinion of the committee the best applicants based on;
 - a. The content of the application, which will include a brief resume of the applicant's experience and background along with a statement of how the award will benefit the applicant.
 - Previous awards made to the applicant, preference being given to those who have not had prior awards.

Laboratory Technians' Association of Victoria (inc)
PO Box 4326 Croydon Hills,
Vic 3136
info@ltav.org.au



LTAV Laboratory Technicians' Association of Victoria

ABN 96 439 156 002

- c. The likely future benefit, in the opinion of the committee to the Association in supporting the particular candidate.
- 5. Successful candidates will be required to write a report on their experiences at the conference which may be published in LABLINES.

Laboratory Technians' Association of Victoria (inc) PO Box 4326 Croydon Hills, Vic 3136 info@ltav.org.au